Update - November 23, 2021

City Council sub-committee members Lucas Frerichs and Josh Chapman have been working with Yolo County Supervisor Jim Provenza on the potential modifications to Mace Blvd. They have jointly agreed upon the date of January 20, 2022 for a Community meeting to be held at 6:00 p.m. through Zoom. The zoom link will be provided at the same time the exhibits will be posted, approximately 14 calendar days before the meeting.

Update - September 8, 2021

City Councilmembers Josh Chapman, and Lucas Frerichs and City staff met with County Supervisor Jim Provenza and his staff, along with consultants from Fehr and Peers on July 30, 2021, to discuss the results of the draft technical memo and how best to move forward with next steps. The City and County are diligently preparing and fine tuning the proposed conceptual design to best prioritize the diverse needs of area residents who travel this corridor. A community meeting date will be announced in the coming weeks and conceptual drawings will be released beforehand to allow the community an opportunity to adequately review the design.

Update - June 22, 2021

City Councilmembers Lucas Frerichs and Josh Chapman met with City engineering staff and the consultants from Fehr and Peers on June 8 to review updates to the 30% design and updated traffic modeling, which was provided to Supervisor Provenza and the County engineer on May 28. An additional engineering technical memo, which was requested by the County, was sent Supervisor Provenza and the County engineering staff on June 18 with a request to meet in the next two weeks to expedite the review process and refine next steps. A community meeting will follow with date and time to be announced. Further updates will be posted once the City and County representatives are able to meet again.

Update - May 27, 2021

Davis representatives, including City Councilmembers Lucas Frerichs and Josh Chapman, met with Yolo County representatives, including County Supervisor Jim Provenza on May 20 to review updates to the 30% design and updated traffic modeling. Supervisor Provenza requested time for County staff to review the design and modeling. The County and City representatives will follow up in a few weeks to review any questions or clarifications from the County. A community meeting will follow with date and time to be announced. Further updates will be posted once the City and County representatives are able to meet again.

Update - April 15, 2021

Davis representatives, including City Councilmembers Lucas Frerichs and Josh Chapman, met with Yolo representatives, including County Supervisor Jim Provenza on March 10th to discuss the 30% designs and next steps for further review of the project. The following was directed and is now being worked on by City and County staff:

1. City and County staff are working with the project consultants to review updates to 30% design and do traffic modeling for a traffic signal pilot project at several locations, including a location in Solano County. The team will be reviewing details with Solano County to determine whether they

will participate in this pilot project.

2. A follow-up meeting with City Councilmembers Frerichs and Chapman and Supervisor Provenza will be scheduled when staff and the project consultants complete their initial tasks. The Councilmembers and Supervisor Provenza will also be meeting with representatives from Solano County to discuss potential short term fixes to I-80 and the Pedrick Road exit that impact conditions on Mace Blvd. Additional meetings are being set up with multiple agencies and counties to discuss longer term solutions for the I-80 corridor.

The City is planning a community meeting for early June to review the revised 30% design. After the community meeting, staff will take the options to the City Council for review and direction

Update - February 22, 2021

Davis representatives, including City Councilmembers Lucas Frerichs and Josh Chapman, met with Yolo representatives, including County Supervisor Jim Provenza on February 18th to discuss the proposed designs and to receive County input regarding certain features where the County believes further discussions are necessary. A follow-up meeting is being scheduled to take place in the next two weeks. Following that, the City intends to hold another community meeting. Information about the community meeting will be posted as soon as the date and time are determined. Staff will present results of the 30% design and County and community meeting feedback at a City Council Meeting as soon as possible after the community meeting has been held.

Update - November 30, 2020

City staff and County staff have been meeting to discuss the proposed designs and to work with the consultant for a few additional modeling scenarios. We have concluded these meetings and are now scheduling a meeting with the County Supervisor Jim Provenza and new Council Member Josh Chapman to bring them up to date and to receive their input. This meeting will be scheduled sometime in December or January. The City intends to hold another community meeting once the meeting with the two elected officials occurs to bring the community up to date. Staff will present results of the 30% design and County feedback at a City Council Meeting as soon as possible after the community meeting has been held.

Update - September 9, 2020

Work continues on the design of the Mace Boulevard project. Yolo County has submitted design suggestions, and City staff and County staff are meeting to discuss the proposed designs. The City intends to hold another community meeting once the staff level meetings have concluded to bring the community up to date. Staff will present results of the 30% design and County feedback at a City Council Meeting in late November or early December.